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The RMP

Hopefully the cold weather will have left us by the time you receive this newsletter.
The cold weather did not make a difference in the assaults against our brother’s in
blue. New York has to contend with three (3) Police Commissioners. The Mayor and
Sharpton won’t let Commissioner Bratton do the job he was hired for. It was a differ-
ent story when he first commanded the finest police department way back when. With
the exception of a few, the politicians have turned a deaf ear to our needs. They view
us as a necessary evil. Even the Coalition is considering cancelling the trips to Albany
on lobby day. As many times as I personally went, there were only a few who came to
meet us. It is not only the politicians who have turned a deaf ear. Some of my close
friends (civilians) question our medical benefits. I counter back with how many times
have you been shot at or had to shoot at someone. How many cold midnights did you
stand a four (4) corner post and had to eat Spam out of a can for lack of a decent place
to eat. Speaking of eating, the NYPD bosses have been throwing pizza parties for
some of the most hardened gang members. This is being done in attempt to steer them
away violence. Gangs comprised of the Wave, the Very Crispy Gangsters and the Rock
Stars were present. At one of these meetings, Chief of Department James O’Neill was
present. 

We have a big race coming up on Staten Island and Brooklyn. District Attorney Dan
Donovan is running against Councilman Vin Gentile for Congress. Please study your
choices and make a wise decision. 

It is about that time of year that we must rattle the cages to get all members to pay their
dues. It is your dues that help us fund our charitable endeavors. The funds go to pay-
ing for our meeting hall and cut the cost of the hot meals served. Please check your
records and if you did not renew, please do. 

Richard Commesso

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
by Richard Commesso
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This is also the time of year that we start the process of our golf outing. Last year was the first year that we had
inclement weather. This year’s outing will be once again at Bunker Hill in Princeton, NJ. The price will remain
the same at $125.00. There will be televisions, radios raffles and such given away. Jack Hellman will chair the
festivities. He is already lining up his cooks Joe Mantra, John Fees, Ed Jordan, Frank Palazzo, Al Politico and
John Donohue. Without the success of this outing, our organization would be in dire straits. We have given
roughly $30,000 to the Police Relief Fund over the years. Anyone who has used their help knows what a great
service they provide. I personally have used the ambulance service to transport me home upon completion of
my hip surgery. 

Our next meeting is May 20. Please come and join us. 

VICE PRESIDENT'S LINES 
Joseph Molloy

Here’s hoping everyone had a Happy St. Paddy’s Day. Our March meeting had a generous turnout
of over 50 members. Everyone enjoyed the corn beef and cabbage dinner supplied by Canlon’s Restaurant. This
year we got it right with the St. Joseph’s Pastries, which were a big hit. 

Vincent Montagna reported that all the major sports centers are forbidding the carrying of concealed weapons.
One would think in this age of terrorism they would welcome well trained, retired police officers. 

We presently have over 375 members and if everyone just invited just one guest to attend our meetings, we
would easily top the 400 mark. 

Last year's golf outing was a huge success, despite the bad forecast and cloudy day. This year the outing will
be held on Friday August 28, 2015 at the Bunker Hill Golf Course. Save the date and even if you don’t golf,
come for the food and comradeship. 

The RMP - Representing Members Proudly

TREASURERS LINES 
Charles Manganato 

How was that for a cold winter, but let’s not dwell on that. First I would like to thank all of you who
have paid your 2015 dues in a timely manner. Secondly, I apologize to any of you who haven’t received your
first newsletter. It seems that we had some problems with the Post office and their non-Staten Island deliveries.

We are running somewhat behind previous year’s submittal of the member’s dues. So a reminder, if you have
not paid your 2015 dues yet, please submit them as soon as possible. As a bit of good news, the attendance at
our first three meetings of the year was up over 20% from the previous year. 

We are beginning to plan this year’s golf outing and will start collecting for registration immediately. We will
also be accepting donations for tee and green sponsorships. These donations are tax deductible, as we are a
501c3 organization. Please try to patronize the sponsors in our newsletters. 

Lastly, I would like to mention that our door fee at our meetings will remain at $5.00 for the near future. Our
organization’s Lifetime Members now stands at 18. 

Our next meeting is May 20. Please come and bring a friend! 
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JUMBLEJOIN or RENEW
YOUR MEMBERSHIP IN 2015

Amembership application is located onpage 18

In the event you failed to submit a membership renewal
application in 2011 to 2014, this Newsletter contains a duel
year membership application. Membership continuity is
required in order to qualify for a High School or College

Scholarship (3 years continuous membership) or Longevity
benefits (80 year old registration fee waiver - 5 years

continuous membership).

RECORDING SECRETARY'S LINES 
Paul Gallo  

As the new Secretary, I would like to remind all the members the meetings before the summer break
are April 15, May 20, and June 17. Our annual Golf Outing will be August 28 at the Bunker Hill Golf Course.
We all know what a great outing this has always been. DUES ARE ALWAYS IN ORDER! 

Membership is always in order, we need to continue to grow. With that in mind, if each of us talk to a brother
retiree and invite him or her to a meeting, we can improve our membership. Other clubs have improved their
membership by sending letters to retired members living in their counties. Staten Island has a large population
of retired police officers so let’s reach out to them. 

The RMP - Representing Members Proudly
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CELL PHONE NUMBERS GO PUBLIC THIS MONTH 
REMINDER: All cell phone numbers are being released to telemarketing companies and you
will start to receive sales calls. 

YOU WILL BE CHARGED FOR THESE CALLS: 
To prevent this, call the following number from your cell phone: 888-382-1222 
This is the National Do Not Call List. It will take only a minute of your time. It blocks your
number for five (5) years. 

You must call from the cell phone number you want to be blocked. You cannot call from a
different phone number. 

Help others by passing this on. It only takes about 20 seconds. 
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2014 LIFE MEMBERS
The NYC Verrazano 10-13’s Constitution and By-Laws under MEMBERSHIP, Article V(B)(4), defines a LIFE
MEMBER as a retired police officer who has attained the age of eighty (80) and has five (5) years of currently
uninterrupted membership with this Organization. Said member shall no longer be required to pay annual dues.
ARTICLE (V)(D)(f) further indicates that their new reduced dues & membership status will be reflected during
the next fiscal year’s dues cycle and that during that year their name will be published in the Newsletter.

Based upon the records of this Board of Directors the following members have reached their 80th Birthday in
2014 and are exempt from paying annual dues now and in the future. This status will remain in effect as long
as they submit their yearly Annual Membership Application/Renewal form. They are:

Joseph Bonamo Sr
Frank Bradicich
James Brennan
Thomas Boyd

Joseph DeCarlo
Michael Errigo

Louis Fiori
George Heintz

Francis Hourican
Joseph Kessler
Edmund Jordan
Joseph Manfra

William O’Neill
Albert Pico

Patrick Stringer
Harry Thambounaris

LIFE MEMBERS: MUST SUBMIT THEIR ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION & OMIT DUES PAYMENT
(THIS YEARS APPLICATION IS LOCATED ON PAGE 18)

Jack Hellman distributes shirts Joseph Cammilleri sells a 50/50 ticket.

(THIS YEAR’S APPLICATION IS LOCATED ON PAGE 18)
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OptOut
https://www.optoutprescreen.com/?rf=t

The process for removing your name from lists supplied by the Consumer Credit Reporting Companies, Equifax,
Experian, Innovis and TransUnion, to be used for firm (preapproved / prescreened) offers of credit or insurance. Your
rights as a consumer under the Fair Credit Reporting Act (FCRA) include the right to "Opt-Out" for 5 years or
permanently.”

Under the Fair Credit Reporting Act (FCRA), the Consumer Credit Reporting Companies (Equifax, Experian,
Innovis, and TransUnion) are permitted to include your name on lists used by creditors or insurers to make firm
(preapproved / prescreened) offers of credit or insurance that are not initiated by you ("Firm Offers"). The FCRA also
provides you the right to "Opt-Out", which prevents Consumer Credit Reporting Companies from providing your
credit file information for Firm Offers.
Through this website, you may request to:

Opt-Out from receiving Firm Offers for Five Years - (electronically through this website).
Opt-Out from receiving Firm Offers permanently - (mail Permanent Opt-Out Election form available through
this website).
Opt-In and be eligible to receive Firm Offers. This option is for consumers who have previously completed an
Opt-Out request - (electronically through this website).

If you choose to Opt-Out, you will no longer be included in firm offer lists provided by these four consumer credit
reporting companies. If you are not receiving firm offers because you have previously completed a request to Opt-
Out, you can request to Opt-In. In doing so, you will soon be among the many consumers who can significantly
benefit from having ready access to product information on credit and insurance products that may not be available to
the general public.
To submit an Opt–In or Opt–Out request by telephone. Call toll free: 1–888–567–8688
To find out information on disputing or correcting information in your credit file
Please contact the Consumer Credit Reporting Company that provided the credit report

Equifax - P.O. Box 740256, Atlanta, Georgia 30374 - www.equifax.com
Experian - P.O. Box 9532, Allen, Texas 75013 - www.experian.com
Innovis – P.O. Box 495, Pittsburgh, PA 15230-0495 - www.innovis.com
TransUnion - P.O. Box 505, Woodlyn, PA 19094-0505 - www.transunion.com

To find out more about credit repair?
Federal Trade Commission Credit Repair information http://www.ftc.gov/bcp/edu/pubs/consumer/credit/cre13.shtm
To find out more about identity theft?
Federal Trade Commission Identity Theft Center at http://www.ftc.gov
How do I stop receiving mail at my address for another party?
Call the company who sent you the mail and tell them that the person is not at your address and the United States
Postal Services has set policies on refusing mail that is sent to your address.
http://pe.usps.gov/text/dmm300/508.htm#wp1045146 to review these policies.
How do I stop receiving solicitation telephone calls or for a person who does not live with me?
Federal Trade Commission’s website for information on how to stop solicitation or unwanted telephone
calls. www.fcc.gov/cgb/consumerfacts/tcpa.html.

The RMP - Representing Members Proudly
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THE MARCH MEETING
(AROUND THE ROOM)
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Canlon’’s
Lunch •  Dinner •  Cocktails

Continental Cuisine

(718) 667-3013
(917) 608-2254

Catering On or Off Premises

1825 N. Railroad Avenue • Staten Island, NY 10306
Oakwood Train Station @ Guyon Avenue

www.canlons.com
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RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL

FREE ESTIMATES Pete (718) 356-3379
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……………….. (CUT ALONG DOTTED LINE & SUBMIT TICKET)...…………..…
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August 28, 2015

New York City Verrazano 10-13 Association - Fundraiser - August 28, 2015
(DONOR PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY)
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VERRAZANO 10-13 MEMBERS BIRTHDAYS
FROM APRIL THRU JUNE 

Det. Keenan Michael 04/01
P.O. Tecca Joseph 04/01
P.O. Corso Salvatore 04/04
P.O. Hentz George 04/04
P.O. Fava Roy 04/06
Sgt. Gulotta Joseph 04/08
P.O. Rapacciuolo Frank 04/09
P.O. Hollowmon James 04/11
P.O. Mooney John 04/12
P.O. O'Connell Michael 04/14
P.O. Polizzi Frank 04/16
P.O. Feis John 04/16
P.O. Brunelle Guy 04/16
P.O. Masella Joseph 04/19
Sgt. Erricgo Michael 04/19
P.O. Marquino Lawrence 04/19
P.O. Cottrell John 04/19
P.O. Engebretsen Jonn 04/20
LT. D'Amodio Charles 04/21
Det. Calise Albert 04/21
LT. Occhiuzzo Frank 04/21
Det. Angotti Anthony 04/22
Capt. Calabro Dennis 04/24 
Surg. Lagmay Manuel 04/26
Det. Vitiello Sal 04/27
LT. Hennessey David 04/27
P.O. Jordan Edmund 04/28
Det. Schille AI 04/28
Sgt. M cG rath Mike 04/29
P.O. Carra John 04/30
Det. Lenihan John 05/01
P.O. Hughes Richard 05/01
P.O. Scellato Frank 05/03
P.O. Kinzler William 05/04
LT. Bradicich Frank 05/06
Sgt. Emperor Dennis 05/06
P.O. Spadafora Joseph 05/07
P.O. Selletti Joseph 05/09
LT. Keegan Michael 05/09
P.O. Munafo Charles 05/10
Sgt. Sikorski Timothy 05/12
Sgt. Cosentino Mark 05/12
Det. DeFilippo Michael 05/12

LT. Manganato Charles 05/13
LT. Bell Edward 05/14
Assoc. Trabulski Joseph 05/14 
P.O. Narducci lepnard 05/14
Assoc. Polizio Allen 05/15
P.O. Olivia Vito 05/16
P.O. Harris Robert 05/16 
P.O. Deluca Phillip 05/18 
LT. Davis James 05/20 
P.O. Badalamenti Anthony 05/22 
P.O. Calogera George 05/25 
P.O. Shenton Richard 05/26 
P.O. Tarrazi Frederick 05/26 
Sgt. Kelly lawrence 05/27 
Det. Doyle Richard 05/28 
P.O. Bjorkstrom Ellen 05/29 
P.O. Kessler Joseph 05/29 
P.O. Noonan David 05/29 
P.O. Giacomarra Gary 05/30 
P.O. Zayas Joseph 05/31 
P.O. Errigo Anthony 06/01 
P.O. Beckman John 06/01    
P.O. Cammarata Joseph 06/02 
Det. Intartaglio Robert 06/04 
P.O. Donohue John 06/08 
P.O. Gambardella Anthony 06/09 
P.O. Mulholland Gerard 06/10 
P.O. Molloy Joseph 06/10 
LT. Economou Anthony 06/15 
Det. Saccenti Nicholas 06/16 
P.O. Mcloughlin John 06/16 
Sgt. Bradley Daniel 06/17 
Det. Deluca Joseph 06/18 
P.O. Richards Ruth 06/19 
Det. Thambounaria Harry 06/21 
Det. Commesso Richard 06/23 
LT. Cucco Enrico 06/23 
Det. Gise Howard 06/23 
Det. Trancucci Domenic 06/24 
P.O. Toth Stephen 06/28 
A.C. Girimonte Albert 06/29 
Det. Zibrosky Paul 06/30 
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New York City Verrazano 10-13 Association, Inc.
Comprised of Retired & Active NYPD Police Officers of all ranks

(501 (c) (3) Not-For-Profit Organization)

P.O. Box 061725
Staten Island, New York 10306
Telephone: (718) 966-8708

Website: www.vz1013.com Email: Info@vz1013.com

2015 MEETINGS
All meetings will be held at the
Knights of Columbus S.I. Council

22 Hillside Terrace
Staten Island, NY 10308

718-317-0343

Meetings are on the 3rd Wednesday of the
month at 7:15 PM as follows:

January 21st July – No Meeting
February 18th Aug – No Meeting
March 18th September 16th
April 15th October 21st
May20th November 18th
June17th December-TBA

(Holiday Luncheon)
The first meeting in 2016 is: January 20th IMPORTANT PHONE NUMBERS

NYPD General Information 1-646-610-5000
Pension Section 1-212-693-5100
Out of State, call Toll Free 1-866-692-7133
PBA Union Office 1-212-233-5531
PBA Health & Welfare 1-212-349-7560
PBA Toll Free 1-877-844-5842
DEA 1-212-587-9120
SBA 1-212-226-2180
LBA & SOC 1-212-964-7500
NYPD License Division 1-646-610-5560
Social Security 1-800-772-1213
GHI 1-800-358-5500
Empire Blue Cross 1-800-433-9592
Medicare “A” 1-800-433-9592
Medicare “B” 1-212-306-7300
Caremark 1-877-722-7911
Ret.Health Ben (Rector St.) 1-212-513-0470
NYC Health Line 1-800-521-9574
VA Benefits 1-800-827-1000

IMPORTANT WEB SITES
NYC Pension http://www.nyc.gov/html/nycppf/home.html

Police Relief Fund
Emergency Medical Squad

The Police Relief Fund and the Emergency Medical
Squad is a FREE benefit that all active and retired
members of the service receive (this benefit includes
spouses, children and parents)

Benefits include, but are not limited to: Ambulance
to/from New York City up to 250 miles; medical
equipment: oxygen therapy, pulmonary aid supplies,
wheel chairs, electrical hospital beds, crutches,
canes, tens unit therapy and other durable medical
equipment.

Police Relief Fund / 1-718-626-9320
Emergency Medical Sqd 1-718-626-9321

(See our website for benefit information)

2015
MEMBERSHIP DUES

are now due
Themembership application is located

on page 18

Awards Presentation
at the JanuaryMeeting

(SeeHonorees& Recipients onPage 5)

The RMP - Representing Members Proudly
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------------------------------------------------------------------------------Cut along dotted line--------------------------------------------------------------------

LATE MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
(please indicate appropriate selection(s) if you wish to pay past dues)

[ ] 2015 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION
Annual Dues: $25.00 per year

[ ] New Member [ ] Renewal [ ] Associate Member [ ] Life Member
(PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY)

Last Name: __________________________________ First Name: ____________________________ MI: ______

Street Address: ______________________________________________________________________ Apt: ______
City: _____________________________ State: ____ Zip: ________-______ Home Phone: __________________

Cell Phone: __________________ [ ] Spouse or [ ] Surviving Spouse - Name: ____________________________

DOB: ______/______/__________ Email: _____________________________________________ Shirt size: _____
Month Day Year (optional)

Date Appointed:_________ Tax Registry#: ________Date Retired:_________ Command: ___________________

Rank: _________ [ ] Active? or Type of Retirement: [ ] Service [ ] 3/4 [ ] Vested [ ] Other_________
Newsletter preference: [ ] PAPERLESS (website) [ ] by Mail [ ] Both - If you GO PAPERLESS will save the organization $$$.

If you submit an Email address, a password will be sent to you, when it is necessary to view censored Newsletter information

I wish to purchase additional membership card(s). If more than 2 cards mailed add $.25 per card for postage.
Number of additional card _____ @ $1.00 per card = $_____ + $25.00 (Membership dues) = Amount enclosed $ _______.

Mail application & payment to: The NYC Verrazano 10-13 Association, PO Box 061-725, Staten Island, NY 10306

NEW YORK CITY VERRAZANO 10-13 ASSOCIATION – INFORMATION

PO Box 061-725, Staten Island, New York 10306
Contact: Edward Reuss (917) 273 – 8651

Or visit the websites: www.vz1013.com or www.nycop.com

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING RATES
½ Business Card Ad……$40.00

Business Card Ad…….. $75.00 Half Page Ad…...…. $250.00
Quarter Page Ad……. $150.00 Full Page Ad………. $300.00

MAIL IN YOUR SPONSORSHIP FEE TO: NYCPD VERRAZANO 10-13, PO Box 061-725, SINY 10306
INCLUDE YOUR BUSINESS CARD OR SEND A JPG, JPEG, BMP, or PDF FILE to Info@VZ1013.com

[ ] 2010 [ ] 2011
[ ] 2012 [ ] 2013

[ ] 2014
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